No(r)ster Family History

Place: New Zealand

Annan, Christina Jean (*1902 - †1982)	2
Claydon, Herbert George (*1876 - †1946)	3
Johnson, Suzanne R (*? - †?)	4
McIntyre, John Driffield (*1933 - †2001)	5
Norster, Annie Mary (*1879 - †1953)	6
Noster, Charlotte Emily (*1889 - †1967)	7
Noster, Francis Robert (*1884 - †1961)	8
Noster, Francis Robert (*? - †?)	9
Noster, Libby (*2001 - †2001)	10
Noster, Robert John (*1933 - †2023)	11
Palmer, Frank William (*1912 - †?)	13
Palmer, Frank Cecil (*1883 - †1960)	14

Christina Jean Annan

*7 Jan 1902 - †14 Jun 1982

Father: ???

Mother: ???

Husband: Francis Robert Noster (*1884 - †1961)

Children: William James Noster (*? - †?)

Reima Lyndsay Marion Noster (*? - †?) Robert John Noster (*1933 - †2023)

Birth: 7 Jan 1902

Christchurch, New Zealand

Wedding: 7 Jan 1931

New Zealand

(Francis Robert Noster)

Death: 14 Jun 1982

Christchurch, New Zealand

Funeral: 16 Jun 1982

Ruru Lawn Cemetry, Christchurch, New Zealand

Note:

a) BURIAL:Christchurch City Council Cemeteries DatabasenResult DetailnSurname: NosternFirst name(s): Christina JeannDate of death: Monday, 14 June 1982nCemetery: Ruru Lawn CemeterynDate of burial: Wednesday, 16 June 1982nBlock number: 44nPlot number: 122AnAge: 80 yearsnAddress: [For privacy reasons this address is not displayed]nOccupation: WidownPlace of birth: Albury Sth, NZnYears in New Zealand: 80nnDEATH: Christchurch Press June 1982nNOSTER - Christina Jean, on

14 June at -- wife of late Frank, mother of --- age 81, Ruru Lawn Cemetery --

Herbert George Claydon

*1876 - †25 Nov 1946

Father: ???

Mother: ???

Wife: Annie Mary Norster (*1879 - †1953)

Children: Marjorie M Claydon (*? - †?)

Daisy L Claydon (*? - †?) Phyllis C Claydon (*? - †?) Alice M Claydon (*? - †?) Herbert H Claydon (*? - †?)

Vera Phillis Emily Claydon (*1910 - †1988)

Birth: 1876

Camberwell, Surrey

Wedding: 27 Oct 1909

St Barnabas Church, Dulwich, London

(Annie Mary Norster)

Death: 25 Nov 1946

New Zealand

Note: a) 1881-Census: 72 Flaxman Road, Lambeth, Surrey

Suzanne R Johnson

*? - †?

Father: ???

Mother: ???

Husband: Francis Robert Noster (*? - †?)

Child: Libby Noster (*2001 - †2001)

John Driffield McIntyre

*17 Dec 1933 - †13 Mar 2001

Father: ???

Mother: ???

Wife: Reima Lyndsay Marion Noster (*? - †?)

Children: John Brent McIntyre (*? - †?)

Julie Christine McIntyre (*? - †?)
Cameron Ordia McIntyre (*? - †?)

Birth: 17 Dec 1933

Brisbane, Queensland, Australia

Death: 13 Mar 2001

New Zealand

Annie Mary Norster

*6 Nov 1879 - †1 Jun 1953

Father: Samuel John Norster (*1853 - †1886)

Mother: Emily Jane Martin (*1852 - †1901)

Siblings: Henry William Fowler Norster (*? - †1918)

Samuel Andrew Norster (*1877 - †1944) Emily Cresswell Norster (*1881 - †1967) Bessie Louisa Norster (*1883 - †?)

Husband: Herbert George Claydon (*1876 - †1946)

Children: Marjorie M Claydon (*? - †?)

Daisy L Claydon (*? - †?)
Phyllis C Claydon (*? - †?)
Alice M Claydon (*? - †?)
Herbert H Claydon (*? - †?)

Vera Phillis Emily Claydon (*1910 - †1988)

Birth: 6 Nov 1879

Hope St, Weymouth, Dorset

Baptism: 22 Feb 1880

Hope St, Weymouth, Dorset

Wedding: 27 Oct 1909

St Barnabas Church, Dulwich, London

(Herbert George Claydon)

Death: 1 Jun 1953

New Zealand

Note:

a) 1881-Census: 10 Hope Street, Weymouth, Dorset.nn1891-Census: 10 Hope Street, Weymouth, Dorset.nn1901-Census: Weymouth, Dorsetnn1911-Census: 233 Shakespeare Road, Herne Hill, LondonnnOCCUPATION: 1891 (C) Scholarn1901 (C) Lodging House Keepern1911 (C) None

Charlotte Emily Noster

*18 Dec 1889 - †6 Dec 1967

Father: Samuel Norster (*1827 - †1913)

Mother: Priscilla Elizabeth Wilson (*1859 - †1918)

Siblings: William Samuel Noster (*1882 - †1918)

Francis Robert Noster (*1884 - †1961)

Husband: Frank Cecil Palmer (*1883 - †1960)

Children: Iris Gloria Palmer (*? - †?)

Maurice Cecil Palmer (*? - †?) Frank William Palmer (*1912 - †?) Doris Lily Palmer (*1914 - †1996)

Reima Elizabeth Palmer (*1919 - †1920)

Birth: 18 Dec 1889

Port Chalmers, Dunedin, New Zealand

Wedding: 24 May 1911

Dunedin, New Zealand (Frank Cecil Palmer)

Death: 6 Dec 1967

Christchurch, New Zealand

Francis Robert Noster

*4 Feb 1884 - †21 Jun 1961

Father: Samuel Norster (*1827 - †1913)

Mother: Priscilla Elizabeth Wilson (*1859 - †1918)

Siblings: William Samuel Noster (*1882 - †1918)

Charlotte Emily Noster (*1889 - †1967)

Wife: Christina Jean Annan (*1902 - †1982)

Children: William James Noster (*? - †?)

Reima Lyndsay Marion Noster (*? - †?) Robert John Noster (*1933 - †2023)

Birth: 4 Feb 1884

Port Chalmers, Dunedin, New Zealand

Wedding: 7 Jan 1931

New Zealand

(Christina Jean Annan)

Death: 21 Jun 1961

Christchurch, New Zealand

Funeral: 23 Jun 1961

Ruru Lawn Cemetry, Christchurch, New Zealand

Note:

a) MILITARY: 2 entries found in The Auckland Weekly NewsnNOSTER, Francis Robert L/Cpl Wounded, hip CIB 16th Aug 1915 (shrapnel, hip)nBy Mrs E Noster, c/o Mrs Harley, Bathgate Rd, Sth DunedinnService number 6/1944 Pte Cans Regt. 1st NZEF.nWhen wounded in August 1915, he was admitted to the First Australian General Hospital, Cairo.nNOSTER, F R Corporal Convalescent, Alexandria Cty Batt 14th Oct 1915nCopy of Military Record now held.nnBIOGRAPHY: Waimate Daily Advertiser, Volume XVIILI, Issue 1082, 6 February 1919, Page 4nThe Finance Committee reported that it had been decided to appoint Mr F. Noster 'Wardsman.nnBIOGRAPHY: Waimate Daily Advertiser, Volume XX, Issue XX, 18 October 1919, Page 1nTAXI CAR FOR HIRE. SIX CYLINDER BUICK I WISH to inform the public of Waimate and district that I have purchased a Six-Cylinder Buick Car, and am now prepared to enter for taxi work. Long or short runs, day or night. Telephone 73. ~ FRANK NOSTER ~nnBIOGRAPHY: Timaru Herald, Volume XCVIII, Issue 18084, 3 April 1925, Page 11nHOSPITAL COMMITTEE. The monthly meeting of the Waimate Hospital Committee was held on Wednesday night. nMr F. Noster was granted leave of absence, without pay, for three monthsnnBIOGRAPHY: Timaru Herald, Volume CXXXVII, Issue 19800, 16 May 1934, Page 14nHOSPITAL BOARDnMONTHLY MEETING. The monthly meeting of the South Canterbury Hospital Board was held yesterday. nThe House Committee recommended that the gardener of the Timar Hospital. Mr M. Rennie, who had retired, should be granted three months leave of absence full pay. that M F. Noster be appointed in his stead a a salary of £168. and that Mr E. Liddel be appointed head porter for a month. nnDEATH: Press, Volume C, Issue 29547, 23 June 1961, Page 1nNOSTER—The Funeral of the late Francis Robert Noster will leave our Chapel. 19 London street. Christchurch. This Day (Friday), June 23. after a service commencing at 10.45 a.m., for the Ruru Lawn Cemetery. John Rhind, Ltd.nnBURIAL: Christchurch City Council Cemeteries DatabasenResult DetailnSurname: NosternFirst name(s): Francis RobertnDate of death: Wednesday, 21 June 1961nCemetery: Ruru Lawn CemeterynDate of burial: Friday, 23 June 1961nBlock number: 44nPlot number: 122AnAge: 77 yearsnAddress: [For privacy reasons this address is not displayed]nOccupation: War PensionernPlace of birth: Port Chalmers, NZnYears in New Zealand: 77

Francis Robert Noster

*? - †?

Father: William James Noster (*? - †?)

Mother: Josephine Bell (*1938 - †2011)

Siblings: Mark James Noster (*? - †?)

Karen Maria Noster (*? - †?) Shelley Ann Noster (*? - †?)

Wife: Suzanne R Johnson (*? - †?)

Child: Libby Noster (*2001 - †2001)

Libby Noster

*24 Mar 2001 - †10 Oct 2001

Father: Francis Robert Noster (*? - †?)

Mother: Suzanne R Johnson (*? - †?)

Birth: 24 Mar 2001

New Zealand

Death: 10 Oct 2001

New Zealand

Robert John Noster

*29 Nov 1933 - †30 Mar 2023

Father: Francis Robert Noster (*1884 - †1961)

Mother: Christina Jean Annan (*1902 - †1982)

Siblings: William James Noster (*? - †?)

Reima Lyndsay Marion Noster (*? - †?)

Wives: Margaret Caroline Archibald (*? - †?)

Barbara Eileen Tritt (*? - †?)

Child: Robert William Noster (*? - †?)

Birth: 29 Nov 1933

Timaru, New Zealand

Death: 30 Mar 2023

New Zealand

Notes:

a) BIOGRAPHY:Press, Volume LXXXVII, Issue 26464, 4 July 1951, Page 9nCycling without a light: Robert John Noster, 20snnBIOGRAPHY: Press, Volume LXXXVII, Issue 26554, 17 October 1951, Page 9nDriving without due care and attention: Robert John Noster, £4 (no driver's licence, 10s).nnBIOGRAPHY: Press, Volume LXXXVIII, Issue 26790, 23 July 1952, Page 11nExceeding speed limit: Robert John Noster, £2;nnBIOGRAPHY: Press, Volume LXXXVIII, Issue 26874, 29 October 1952, Page 11nThe following offenders against the traffic regulations were prosecuted by the Transport Department and penalties were imposed as stated:—Exceeding speed limit: Robert John Noster, £2 (exceeding 40 miles an hour when carrying pillion passenger, £4)nnBIOGRAPHY: Press, Volume LXXXIX, Issue 27020, 21 April 1953, Page 6nUSED OBSCENE LANGUAGE Robert John Noster, aged 19, a filterman (Mr E. M. Hay), pleaded guilty to using obscene language in Cathedral square on April 18. He was convicted and fined £3. nnBIOGRAPHY: Press, Volume XC, Issue 27521, 1 December 1954, Page 8nParking breaches: Robert John Noster, £1;nnBIOGRAPHY: Press, Volume XCV, Issue 28167, 4 January 1957, Page 10nRobert John Noster, aged 23, an assistant-linesman, and another man whose name was ordered not to be published meantime (both represented by Mr D. W. Russell), were remanded on bail by con-sent to January 14 on a charge of assaulting James Henry Purves at New Brighton on January 1. nPress, Volume XCV, Issue 28176, 15 January 1957, Page 7nMAGISTRATE'S COURT Joint Charges Of Assault At New Brighton AdmittednRobert John Noster, aged 23, an assistant linesman, and John Osborne Hammond, aged 21, a linesman, pleaded guilty in the Magistrate's Court yesterday to joint charges that they assaulted Lionel Arthur Penwell at New Brighton on January 2, and that they assaulted James Henry Purves. Mr Rex C. Abernethy, S.M. was on the bench.nHammond pleaded guilty to a charge that he used obscene language within hearing of persons in the Pier restaurant and amusement parlour.nNoster and Hammond were each fined £3 on each assault charge and Hammond was fined £3 on the obscene language charge. Each was also ordered to pay 15s for the damages to Purves's spectacles.nlnspector J. J. Halcrow said that the two accused went to the New Brighton pier at 5.30 p.m. on January 2. They had been drinking but were not drunk. For no apparent reason they abused Penwell who was collecting charges at the entrance to the pier. Penwell went to the restaurant kitchen and they followed him. Duffield, the proprietor, ordered them out and there was a scuffle. Hammond then used the obscene language which could be heard outside. Purves was in the milk bar in the amusement hall when he was assaulted by the two accused. Mr D. W. Russell, who appeared for both accused, said he was instructed that they were not the aggressors. They passed some remark to a girl at a juke box and Penwell went over and spoke to them. They followed him into the kitchen and were manhandled there.nMr Russell said that, in the last few weeks, five or six young men had been charged with assault at the New Brighton pier and the question arose as to who were the aggressors. The Magistrate said he was concerned only with the matter before him. Mr Russell said that the affair was caused by over indulgence in liquor by the two accused. The Magistrate said it was a disgraceful episode. He was going to assume that if they had been sober they would have done nothing of this sort.nnBIOGRAPHY: Press, Volume XCVI, Issue 28397, 2 October 1957, Page 9nTRAFFIC CASES In charges brought by the Transport Department the following fines were imposed:— Exceeding 30 miles an hour: Robert John Noster £4.nnBIOGRAPHY: Press, Volume XCVII, Issue 28494, 25 January 1958, Page 14nNo warrant of fitness: Robert John Noster, £1nnBIOGRAPHY: Press, Volume XCVIII, Issue 29010, 26 September 1959, Page 15nCycling at night without a light: Robert John Noster, £1 (no rear light,

10s).nnBIOGRAPHY: Press, Volume XCIX, Issue 29270, 30 July 1960, Page 11nDriving without due care and attention: Robert John Noster, £5nnBIOGRAPHY: Press, Volume C, Issue 29619, 15 September 1961, Page 18nRobert John Noster. a bus driver (Mr W. F. Brown), had his licence cancelled for one year and was fined £IO on a charge of driving in a dangerous manner. The Magistrate authorised him to obtain a licence to drive an omnibus; during his employment with the Christchurch Transport Board. Noster denied the charge. Traffic Officer R. G. Millars said that about 5:30 p.m. on May 6, while driving along Ricartonon road, the defendant signalled to a car to overtake him and then pulled out into the middle of the road. Noster was fined £1 for having no warrant of fitness. He pleaded guilty.nnDEATH: NOSTER,nRobert John (Bob):nOn March 30, 2023, Bob passed away peacefully, in his 89th year. Dearly loved husband of Barbara, much loved father and father-inlaw of Rob and Julie Noster, and celebrated grandfather of Sam and Hamish Noster. A Memorial Service for Bob will be held in the Christ College Chapel, Rolleston Ave, on Thursday, April 13, at 2.00pm. Messages can be emailed to: r.jnoster@gmail.comnPublished by The Press from Apr. 5 to Apr. 8, 2023.

b) Margaret Caroline Archibald is mother of: Robert William Noster (*?)

Frank William Palmer

*14 Feb 1912 - †?

Father: Frank Cecil Palmer (*1883 - †1960)

Mother: Charlotte Emily Noster (*1889 - †1967)

Siblings: Iris Gloria Palmer (*? - †?)

Maurice Cecil Palmer (*? - †?) Doris Lily Palmer (*1914 - †1996)

Reima Elizabeth Palmer (*1919 - †1920)

Wife: Betty Winifred Opie (*? - †?)

Children: Diane Palmer (*? - †?)

Terry Palmer (*? - †?)
Graeme Palmer (*? - †?)

Birth: 14 Feb 1912

New Zealand

Frank Cecil Palmer

*12 Sep 1883 - †20 Jul 1960

Father: ???

Mother: ???

Wife: Charlotte Emily Noster (*1889 - †1967)

Children: Iris Gloria Palmer (*? - †?)

Maurice Cecil Palmer (*? - †?) Frank William Palmer (*1912 - †?) Doris Lily Palmer (*1914 - †1996) Reima Elizabeth Palmer (*1919 - †1920)

Birth: 12 Sep 1883

Dunedin, New Zealand

Wedding: 24 May 1911

Dunedin, New Zealand (Charlotte Emily Noster)

Death: 20 Jul 1960

Dunedin, New Zealand